
October Meeting - October 26, 2021
Called to order at 7:05pm
Present: Peder, Kelly, Alyssa, Angelique, Jeff, TJ, Katie, Julie, Davi, Elliot
Not Present: Chris, Dave
Katey Pettengill - Recap of PWA incident - Approved Motion on parent restrictions - Team will 
re-read and sign the pledge
Financial Report –
CLA working on 2020/21 return. Also transitioned to new team for ongoing support
Working on development budget

President Report –

“Coach the coaches” meeting went well. Capitals Coaches Handbook distributed to
all coaches
Confusion with 15Us registration sorted out
Exercise bike order fell through
Found a 10U B1 goalie
Security present at 12U game?

Boys Report –
No report
Girls Report –

10U evals, team placements and coaches named
15U SPR co-op announcement
15U issue registration issue discussed and resolved

Hockey Operations

- Working to repurpose the dryland room (Boxes, ladders)
- Using the shooting room
- Tom sent another link to all coaches with handbook, quiz, etc.

Goalies –
2 goalie clinics so far, both well attended
Handed out most of the goalie equipment to squirts, 10U, 8U and mites. Need a few
more sticks for the mites. New goalie bags received, 4 of 10 distributed.
Added MEGA in-practice sessions for 10U and 12U. Brock is working to find a female
goalie coach for these sessions.
Still working with Mike Tierney and MEGA to schedule a mite goalie parent zoom
meeting and Try Goalie for Free session for Mite/8U
HIgh school goalie has been working with mites and squirts and has been very positive.
Waiting to hear back about incorporating paid female goalie coach to work with 8U girls.
Bantam B1 goalie is subbing in for Bantam B2 goalie who broke his foot. Player spotlight
in Nov newsletter

Ice –
November ice is complete. Still waiting on 2nd round game ice back from District 2. Was
told last week that won’t happen until closer to the District coaches meeting 11/10. Associations
are pushing back on D2 holding game ice until after coaches’ meetings. More to discuss on this
topic.



D2 –
No Report

Equipment –

A team used our logo to order their own spirit wear without our permission. Situation
not yet resolved. Pure Hockey is our only Spirit wear provider. It is NEVER
acceptable to use our logo without written permission.
Mite/Mini Mite Jerseys should be in around Mid November. Some supply chain
issues obviously but I think Pure Hockey figured it out. Socks for them were also
ordered.
There are past year extra jerseys for Mites in cages if we need extras. However, they
are not all the same color.

Communications –
Key communications:
● October Newsletter
● Girls Hockey Weekend social posts
$17 paid FB advertising for goalies that received a lot of views.

Fundraising –
Received docs from Katie and Peder required for 10% Club application. Will get that
submitted soon. Deadline Nov. 29.
Contacted by Mike from Mike's Tav on the Ave and he's interested in pulltabs/bingo with
SPCHA. Looking into a gambling license
Chipotle Fundraiser is Tuesday, Nov 2nd 4-8pm.

Recruitment –

Try Hockey for Free - social media blast - please share away
Hand outs for halloween - Try Hockey for Free

COVID –
We had a COVID positive kid on a squirt team the week before MEA. To err on the cautious
side, we cancelled the two practices before the MEA break.

Safe Sport/PCA –
No Report
Mini Mite/Mite/8U –
1) Mite team selection went well
2) Mini mites start this weekend
3) Continue to get good response on skills sessions
DEI –
No Report
Executive Director –
Financial:
● Have not connected with new CLA rep.
● Completed all Credit card transaction entries but need to talk over bank deposits with CLA. In
the past Sam was handling this for us.
Away tournaments:
● Bantam C team was registered for a tournament next weekend 10/29-31. On Sunday they will
be short 4 players and do not want to pull any skaters up to be able to play in this tournament,
however, they also do not feel that they should be responsible for the payment.
Tournaments:



● Ice Breaker- 1 C spot/ team backed out. Ryan Strom has two people helping.
● Mite Tournament- Haven’t heard more on this.
Spiritwear:

● 2nd window closed. I ordered hats and sweatshirts to have on hand.
● NO ONE under any circumstance is allowed to use the SPCHA logo without SPCHA Board
approval. If you become aware of this, please let me know and let them know that it is against
SPCHA policy.
Misc:
● Mini Mites to start last weekend of October. Email reminder will be sent again.
● Initial volunteer shifts have been posted and are filling
● Concessions opened this weekend and has been going well. Product supply is bad but getting
better. Looking for a new Pop supplier.
● Manger’s meeting was well attended.
● MEA PEP camp went well. We only had two hours per day due to lower attendance than had
hoped for.
*Capitals Care - Katie had a conversation with Gina and Nancy Michaels. Same as last year
(new/used equipment, cash donations). Each team must participate.
Old Business -
None
New Business –
Discussion regarding open board positions

Meeting adjourned at 8:39pm


